
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ACCEPT update on COVID 19 and PROVIDE direction to staff. (Dr. Ori Tzvieli and Erika
Jenssen, Deputy Director) 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Administrative Reports with no specific fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Health Services Department has established a website dedicated to COVID-19,
including daily updates. The site is located at: https://www.coronavirus.cchealth.org/
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Monica Nino, County Administrator

Date: October  5, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Update on COVID -19

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coronavirus.cchealth.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7CLisa.Driscoll%40cao.cccounty.us%7C196709847f304ef8148008d7c781c2da%7C76c13a07612f4e06a2f4783d69dc4cdb%7C0%7C0%7C637197232447061894&sdata=h2EmZ00wvTm5rSZRAEkmrpueZZRFafaLkN4Orqn4U1o%3D&reserved=0


CLERK'S ADDENDUM
The following spoke in opposition to mask and vaccine mandates: Gail, Walnut Creek;
Jen, Danville. The following spoke in opposition to vaccine mandates: Kimberly
Madison; Mindy; Linda; Nicole Fox; Nandine; Marilyn; Ian. Tony, Walnut Creek,
had questions about County statistical reporting.   Dr. Tvieli provided some
clarifications:   The United States has excellent vaccine safety system. Side effects from
a vaccine are reported to the vaccine event safety system nationwide.  The reports are
investigated to find out if they happen to be coincidental or due to the vaccines. Based
on those reports, the FDA and CDC will review the reports and determine if there is
concern about a particular vaccine.  There are reports filed for covid-19.  They have
been investigated.  There is information on the CDC website.  There are no links
between covid vaccine and death.   Ivermectin is not a proven treatment for Covid-19
That medication is not yet FDA approved or available to the public at this time.  There
are some treatments for Covid-19 infection, including monoclonal antibodies. People
suffering or in the early days of covid-19 are advised to speak with their doctor or
their  healthcare provider and see what treatments are available to them.   

Frequently Asked Questions and vaccine and mask guidance are available at the
cchealth.org website.  The Center for Disease control website regarding Covid-19 is
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus

Update report attached.  


